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Dear Board Members,

As a citizen of Ventura County I expect my government to do everything
possible to provide safe communities. Collaboration of our Sheriff’s
officers with ICE reduces trust from our immigrant population which
reduces overall effectiveness of law enforcement.

It is time for the Board of Supervisors to adopt a resolution calling for an
to voluntary cooperation with ICE by all county institutions, including the
Ventura County Sheriff’s Office.

Gordon Clint, Newbury Park
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